Minutes of the Board of
Zoning Appeals Hearing 

Wednesday, August 15, 2012 at 5:00 p.m.
Proceedings of the Village of Spring Green Board of Zoning Appeals Hearing on August 15, 2012 at 5:00 p.m., Village Office, 154 N. Lexington St. Spring Green, WI. 

1.
Call to Order.  Leslie Shultz called the hearing to order at 5:00 p.m.  Members present were:  Leslie Shultz, Julie Kardatzke, Michael Mertens, and Bob Churchill. Alternate Doug Feiner was absent. There is one vacant seat at this time. Others present: Wendy Crary, Connie Miller, Carol Jefferson, David Williams, and Ed Lilla.
2. 
Approve Agenda.  Motion by Kardatzke, second by Mertens to approve the agenda.  Motion carried.
3.
Consideration on a request by Steve & Connie Miller for a variance for side yard placement of an accessory structure on parcel #032-0081-10000, S12377 Pearl Road, Spring Green, WI. Connie Miller explained that the accessory structure is a carport for shade and shelter for puppies and for dog obedience classes. Miller also stated that she has been receiving a lot of requests for Doggy Daycare and the carport would be used for shelter and shade for them as well. Miller said, “This is to help with my business, I’m trying to stay above water.” Mertens asked, “Could you possible explain why the structure can’t be placed in the rear yard?” Miller replied, “It doesn’t fit any other place, and it needs to be in the front, many times I am by myself and I need to see the front door and be able to assist people and answer the phone.” Churchill commented, “This is really important for your business it sounds like.” Mertens inquired about the primary structure. Lilla explained that the house is on a separate parcel and that the dog kennel building is the primary structure. Kardatzke stated, “I spoke with Connie when I was on site and in order for it to be moved grading would be needed.” Kardatzke continued by saying, “I am concerned about setting a precedence for front yard placement.” David Williams said, “I am a neighbor and one of their concerns for placement is that it can be seen from the residence for protection and for seeing customers, my wife and I are in favor of the placement.” The Board of Zoning Appeals discussed the precedence of allowing it in the front yard.
4.
General Public Comment.  There was no general public comment at this time.
5.
Adjournment.   Motion by Churchill, second by Mertens to adjourn the public hearing at 5:20 p.m.

